Finance and Labor Relations Committee

Regular Meeting

Thursday, October 6, 2016 6:00 p.m.

City Hall, 31 S. Madison Street, Evansville, WI

MINUTES
1. Call to order and roll call.  Chair Josh Manring called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.  Members present: Alderperson James Montgomery and Rick Cole. Others present: Mayor Bill Hurtley, City Clerk Judy Walton and City Administrator/Finance Director Ian Rigg.
2. Approval of Agenda.  Cole made a motion and Montgomery seconded approval of the agenda as printed.  Motion approved 3-0.
3. Approval of Minutes.  Cole made a motion, seconded by Montgomery to waive the reading of the minutes of the September 8, 2016, regular meeting and to approve them as printed.  Motion approved 3-0.
4. Citizen appearances other than agenda items listed. None.
5. Bills. Rick moved to accept the City bills as presented in the amount of $1,105,211.66, Montgomery seconded.  Motion approved 3-0 upon roll call.  

6. New Business.  
A. Montgomery made a motion to recommend to Common Council agreement with Aramark, Cole seconded.  Motion passed 3-0.

B. Cole made a motion to recommend to Common Council the 2017-2019 collective bargaining agreement with WPPA, Montgomery seconded.  Rigg explained the highlighted changes from the current contract.  Rigg also explained the implications of agreeing to this contract and the need to expand some of the benefits to the non-bargaining employees.  Main changes were added holidays, increased longevity, management’s flexibility with the schedule, and removal of shift command pay.  Another change was adding the Sergeant position to the contract so the City could let the supervisor’s collective unit agreement expire.  Motion passed 3-0.

C. Manring made a motion to recommend to Common Council employment contract with Jay Koehler for the position of Police Lieutenant, and Cole seconded striking Item 17 from the contract.  Rigg explained that this is to give the Lieutenant some protections without the need of a bargaining unit.  Motion passed 3-0.   
7. City Administrator/Finance Director Report – Rigg reported on his ICMA conference.  Rigg talked about new ways to control stormwater, look at efficiencies in operations and what kind of manager or management team we have.  
A. Presentation and discussion on 2017 Budget – Rigg made some suggestions to the committee on what can be cut or added in the budget. Rigg said changes from the Committee of the Whole should include $13,000 increase in Fire protection and $1,650 increase for pool water heater.  Rigg suggested $10,000 more in City Hall Basement file cleaning/reorg paid by utilities, move 50% of DPW building plan to STWT and Sewer and reduce the total to $20,000.  Reduce Police Fuel to $2.50 a gallon and reduce PTE Police Officer hours by 150 hours. Add $13,000 in Cemetery Software purchase to catalog and track sales/ownership.  Remove $9,000 in Antes Drive Repair from CIP.  Reduce BIG Grant applications from 4 to 2 a year. Increase Expense in TID 8 to cover amendment costs.  Other adjustments were made in revenues; increases to building permit revenue, and other small sources of income or rebates based on 3 years of actuals.  The Committee recommended cutting the West Side Park Plan for $20,000 in savings.  
B. Budget.  After making the recommended changes and instructing Rigg to get the mill rate at or below $6.99, Cole made a motion to recommend to Common Council 2017 Draft Budget, Montgomery seconded.  Motion passed 3-0.  
C. TIF Contract.  Cole made a motion to recommend to Common Council contract with Ehlers to amend TID 8; Montgomery seconded.  Rigg said that this service has been placed in the 2017 budget.  Motion passed 3-0.  
8. Unfinished Business

A. Library.  Rigg said that the project is in holding pattern until the referendum vote.  
B. Closed Session. Montgomery made a motion, the Finance Committee will convene in closed session pursuant to section 19.85 (1) (e) of the Wisconsin statutes to discuss specific obligations that are due the city, which might entail discussion regarding obtaining public property or payment, where discussion in open session would negatively impact the city's competitive or bargaining position.  Upon completion, Finance Committee will not reconvene in open session. Cole seconded and the motion passed 3-0 upon roll call at 10:21 pm.
9. Meeting Reminder.  The next regular meeting is scheduled for November 3, 2016 at 6:00 p.m.

10. Adjournment.  The meeting adjourned at 10:30 p.m.
Patrick Ian Rigg, City Administrator/Finance Director
These minutes are not official until approved by the Finance and Labor Relations Committee at their next regular meeting.
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